SLRA Executive Committee Meeting
May 5, 2024  9 a.m.  at home of Cynthia Bloomquist and Thaw Malin

In attendance:  Thaw Malin, clerk; Larry Cohan, secretary; John Anderson, Surveyor; Heidi Dietterich, Assessor, Alice Kyburg, Assessor; Michael Urias, Assessor; Cynthia Bloomquist, Bylaws committee

Meeting called to order at 9:10 a.m. by Thaw Malin

Items:

· Cracks in the Road:  Jason Perry, contractor observed several areas of spider cracks, near the entrance to Skiff’s Lane, one near Georgie White’s entrance and at various places further into the road.  He will submit an estimate for repair of these areas, pending

· Beetlebung:  Josh Scott, contractor.   $4500 paid for tree management.  Larry question cost; what’s involved in terms of manpower and equipment.  

· We need a new contractor for mowing the edges on either side of the road as Ed Sylvia has not shown up to do the work.  Mike asked Matt Hayden to see if the latter is interested in the work and proposing a price to maintain a 3-foot edge and tree branch control at level of 13 feet. We have been paying 550/mow or 950/mow inclusive of ballfield.

· John comments, “please ask Jason for RAP estimate specifying Keene’s product and applying RAP where needed.

· Insurance:  Our policy was cancelled as the company is no longer underwriting Road Associations.  Our resident insurance broker, Joe Gervais will be consulted about this.

· Aprons:  precedent was made at some time in the past that Maintenance of the aprons leading from the roads to the owner’s driveway, is the responsibility of the owner.    JCA replaced his asphalt driveway with stone to widen his with stone to accommodate trucks that need a wide turn.   LDC replaced the asphalt apron with stone (for cosmetics) but then added boulders on either side to keep turns within the bounds of the driveway entrance. 

· There was discussion that crumbling aprons cause deterioration of the road.  There was discussion that homeowners should replace their aprons with stone, and/or place boulders on either side of the driveway entrance. 

· John Anderson’s proposed retirement from Surveyor position:  he will compose a letter outlining the work involved in this position. 

· John also discussed composing an informational letter about road composition and road maintenance to send to the Homeowners in advance of the next General Meeting in August. 
· Signage:  Antigone Rosenkranz is working with Melissa Patterson to evaluate current road signage and propose changes in design, placement, etc. 

· SLRA Dues:  It should be specified ahead of the August 10 General meeting that dues are due on or before that meeting.  

· Bylaws:  Bylaws committee is working on updates.  Several amendments will be proposed at the General meeting to update with a 2/3 vote of attendees and proxies.  Cynthia plans to discuss change proposed with our attorneys at Brush and Moriarty.  

· Trustees:  Mike and Marylee McCormack’s home is on the market for sale.  We will need to appoint a new Trustee.  There was discussion about the work of the Trustee for the Road Association.  SLRA may need legal advice re the resignation of McCormack and the appointment of a new trustee.  SLRA’s last experience with this (resignation of the late Thomas Britt and appointment of McCormack) was cumbersome and required legal advice.
· Future discussion:

· Road Use Fund:  discussion of selling a portion of the common land?  This will require legal input.

· Common Lands: We do not own the crescent of property at the corner of Skiff and Catboat next to Joe Gervais’ property.  This tiny area was excluded by agreement with the Register about a decade ago. (note SLRA owns an approximate 8 acres in the area of the ballfield and approx. 1 acre at the end of Skiff’s bounded by Skiff’s, Otis Basset and Dr. Fisher). 

· Internal Revenue:  we have not yet determined if SLRA has an obligation to file with the IRS.

Next Executive Committee scheduled for Saturday, June 15. 

 Meeting adjourned at 10:30 a.m.
Larry Cohan, secretary

